                Parish Pastoral Council Minutes

May 25, 2022
Attendance:  Phil Blankenstein, Tom Mc Nelis, Mary Murphy, Deacon Greg Schneider, Deacon John Stapleton,  Mary Ann Zerkowski,  Msgr. Ed Domin 
The meeting began with a prayer.
Council Membership 

Phil Blankenstein reviewed the By-Laws of the Council and recommended that membership consist of at least 10 but no more than 14 in number. He also suggested that elected members are eligible to serve two consecutive terms, except by a unanimous vote by the members present to extend. The Council agreed to these changes.
Parish Mission 2022 – Update
Tom Mc Nelis contacted Fr. Bill Garrott, a Dominican preacher, to see when he was available to preach at a Parish Mission in 2022. He agreed to come to St. Catharine’s during Advent from November 27-29, 2022. Fr. Garrott, O.P. plans on speaking at all Masses on the weekend of Nov. 26-27, 2022 to introduce himself and invite everyone to attend the Mission beginning on Sunday evening, November 27, 2022. “Save the Date” announcements will be in the bulletin this summer. The Council suggested using Facebook and other social media to inform people of the Mission.
.   
100th Parish Anniversary 2025

Several ideas were mentioned to help celebrate the 100th Anniversary such as a Parish Photo Directory which will include the parishioners of St. Mary’s and possibly a dinner. Once a committee is formed, more suggestions will be generated for the celebration with the approval of Fr. Miller.

Other Business
Tom Mc Nelis is looking into No Parking signs to be placed in front of the church so that the area under the portico and lanes directly in front of the church are free of vehicles in the event of an emergency. He will also place an announcement about the no parking in the bulletin. A discussion about video boards versus new hymnals took place with no decisions being made at the meeting.
Msgr. Domin shared this information with the Council. Father Miller will be assuming these projects.
· The carpet in the church will be replaced in the near future. It was decided that vinyl planking will go under the pews and carpeting for the other areas of the church. Two more estimates are needed before the project can be started.
· The new rectory is on hold until late summer or early fall as availability of building materials is difficult to acquire due to the supply chain.  
· Msgr. Domin had intended to have the parking lots repaved after the completion of the rectory.  
The meeting ended with a prayer.

Respectfully submitted,
Mary C. Murphy

Secretary

Next meeting:  TBD in the Parish Center at 7 p.m.
                         Michelle Wunder has the opening prayer.

